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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: This i s the f i r s t prehearing 

2 conference scheduled i n the matter of Pennsylvania Public 

3 U t i l i t y Commission versus PECO Energy Company a t Docket 

4 Number R-00973953. The appearance sheet i s making i t s way 

5 around the room. I am A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Marlane R. 

6 Chestnut. With me i s A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge Charles E. 

7 Rainey, J r . 

8 I have i n d i c a t e d t h a t the appearance sheet i s making 

9 i t s way around. While t h a t i s happening, I'd l i k e t o have 

10 a l l counsel present t o i d e n t i f y themselves f o r the record 

11 saying t h e i r name, t h e i r address and on whose behalf they 

12 are appearing. I ' l l s t a r t w i t h Mr. Bonney. 

13 MR. BONNEY: Thank you. Your Honor. I am Paul 

14 Bonney w i t h PECO Energy, 2301 Market Street i n 

15 P h i l a d e l p h i a . With me today are Mary Hopper, Ward Smith, 

16 and Noel Trask a l l from PECO Energy. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

18 MR. MICKENS: Good morning, Your Honors. My name i s 

19 Ken Mickens. I represent the O f f i c e of T r i a l S t a f f . Also 

20 w i t h me i n t h i s case i s Charles D. Shields. M a i l i n g 

21 address, P, O. Box 3265, Harrisburg, Pa. 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

23 MS. MCCLOSKEY: My name i s Tanya McCloskey. With me 

24 today i s Steve Steinmetz. We represent the O f f i c e of 

25 Consumer Advocate. Our address i s 1425 Strawberry Square, 
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1 H a r r i s b u r g , Pennsylvania. 

2 MR. BARAK: Alan Barak, 1417 Blue Mountain Parkway, 

3 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17112 representing the 

4 en v i r o n m e n t a l i s t s . 

5 MR. COHEN: Good morning. Your Honor. My name i s 

6 Walter Cohen, w i t h me i s Andrew Giorgione, 

7 G-i-o-r-g-i-o-n-e. My address i s 204 State S t r e e t , 

8 Harrisburg, 17101, and we represent I n d i a n a p o l i s Power and 

9 L i g h t Company. 

10 MR. GORNISH: Good morning. Your Honor. My name i s 

11 Gerald Gornish w i t h the law f i r m of Wolf, Block, Schorr and 

12 Solis-Cohen. Our Harrisburg address i s 305 North Front 

13 S t r e e t , Suite 401, 17101 and we represent Enron Corp. We 

14 f i l e d an a p p l i c a t i o n t o intervene today. 

15 MR. RUSSELL: Good morning. Your Honor. My name i s 

16 Paul Russell. I am representing Pennsylvania Power and 

17 L i g h t Company. Our address i s Two North Ninth S t r e e t , 

18 Allentown, Pennsylvania, 18101 and we have f i l e d t h i s 

19 morning requests, motions f o r admission pro hac v i c e on 

20 behalf of Donald A. Kaplan and Lisa M. H e l f r i c k as 

21 co-counsel i f these motions are granted. 

22 MR. DOLL: My name i s Craig D o l l . I am at 214 State 

23 S t r e e t , Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, 17101 and I represent 

24 Delmarva Power and L i g h t Company. 

25 MR. KLEPPINGER: Good morning. Your Honor. David 
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1 Kleppinger, and w i t h me today i s Derek Williamson from the 

2 law f i r m McNees, Wallace and Nurick, 100 Pine S t r e e t , 

3 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101 and we represent the 

4 Ph i l a d e l p h i a Area I n d u s t r i a l Energy Users Group. We w i l l 

5 be f i l i n g a complaint s h o r t l y . 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT i How about a p e t i t i o n t o intervene? 

7 MR. KLEPPINGER: Do you p r e f e r a p e t i t i o n t o 

8 intervene? 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT; I f you f i l e a complaint, i t w i l l be 

10 deemed by the Prothonotary t o be a p e t i t i o n t o int e r v e n e . 

11 We are not going t o be ov e r l y t e c h n i c a l . I f you j u s t c a l l 

12 i t a motion t o intervene or something l i k e t h a t , t h a t ' s 

13 f i n e , as long as i t has s u b s t a n t i a l l y the c o r r e c t 

14 i n f o r m a t i o n . 

15 MR. KLEPPINGER: You want me t o do t h a t i n w r i t i n g a 

16 opposed t o v e r b a l l y today? 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Of course. You know how we love 

18 paper. 

19 Anybody else? 

20 MS. MOURY: Good morning, Your Honor. Karen O i l l 

21 Moury f o r the O f f i c e of Small Business Advocate. I am at 

22 300 North Second S t r e e t , Suite 1101, Harrisburg. 

23 MR. MUNSCH: John Munsch. I am representing 

24 Allegheny Power. My address i s 800 Cabin H i l l D rive, 

25 Greensburg, Pa. 15601. Allegheny Power w i l l be f i l i n g a 
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p e t i t i o n t o intervene s h o r t l y . With me i s Deborah 

Swanstrom of the law f i r m Vernen, L i p f e r t , Bernhoven, 

McPherson and Hand and w e ' l l be f i l i n g a motion f o r t h e i r 

admission s h o r t l y , 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. 

MR. FITZPATRICK: My name i s Terrence F i t z p a t r i c k 

w i t h Ryan, Russell, Ogden and Seltzer. With me i s David 

DeSalle, also of our f i r m . We represent GPU Energy. We 

have not f i l e d a p e t i t i o n t o intervene and there hasn't 

been a f i n a l d e c i s i o n whether t o do so but I expect t h a t 

w i l l be made s h o r t l y . Your Honor. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Any other counsel present? 

MR. HERSHEY: Steven P. Hershey and P h i l l i p A. 

B e r t o c c i , 1424 Chestnut Street i n P h i l a d e l p h i a , 19102, 

Community Legal Services. We represent CEPA, TAG and John 

W. Long and we may be adding t o t h a t l i s t i n the near 

f u t u r e . 

MR. BOONIN: David Boonin. I am not an at t o r n e y but 

we w i l l be r e t a i n i n g counsel f o r New Energy Ventures t h a t 

w i l l be f i l i n g an appearance i n t h i s case. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anyone else t h a t hasn't been 

introduced? 

MR. CRAIG: My name i s Christopher Craig. I 

represent State Senator Vincent J. Fumo. The address i s 

545 Main C a p i t o l B u i l d i n g , Harrisburg, Pa. 17120 and we 
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1 have f i l e d a motion t o intervene i n t h i s matter. 

2 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anybody else? 

3 MR. HAVER: Lance Haver, and I w i l l be representing 

4 myself, i f the hearings are accessible t o the p u b l i c i n 

5 Phi l a d e l p h i a where we pay the b i l l s . I f you choose t o hold 

6 the hearings some place where i t ' s not possi b l e f o r us t o 

7 p a r t i c i p a t e f o r me t o get involved and have my voice heard, 

8 then I ' l l have no choice but t o not p a r t i c i p a t e . 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you, Mr. Haver. 

10 MS. MILLER: Janet M i l l e r w i t h the f i r m Malatesta, 

11 Hawke and McKeon. Our m a i l i n g address i s P. 0. Box 1778, 

12 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania, 17101. We represent M i d - A t l a n t i c 

13 Power Supply Association and a deci s i o n whether t o 

14 intervene i s being made a t t h i s time. 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Thank you. I s there anybody else 

16 w i l l i n g t o i d e n t i f y themselves p u b l i c l y i n t h i s 

17 proceeding? 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. At t h i s p o i n t l e t me s t a t e 

19 f o r the record Judge Rainey and I have received prehearing 

20 memoranda from OTS, OCA, OSBA, PECO, and t h a t ' s i t , 

21 a c t u a l l y . Does anybody else have a prehearing memorandum 

22 t h a t they wish t o hand up? 

23 (No response.) 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Next item t h a t w e ' l l address then 

25 are the outstanding p e t i t i o n s t o interv e n e , or s i m i l a r 
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10 
1 motion. The f i r s t one i s Senator Fumo's a p p l i c a t i o n f o r 

2 leave t o intervene. I s there any objection? 

3 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, we don't have any o b j e c t i o n 

4 t o t h e i r p a r t i c i p a t i o n , t o Senator Fumo's p a r t i c i p a t i o n but 

5 as w i t h some other p e t i t i o n s , by t h e i r nature, I t h i n k they 

6 have c e r t a i n i n t e r e s t s i n t h i s case, and those i n t e r e s t s 

7 may l i m i t t h e i r p a r t i c i p a t i o n i n the case. I n t h i s case, 

8 we have no o b j e c t i o n t o Senator Fumo's p a r t i c i p a t i o n as a 

9 customer of ours. 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. The a p p l i c a t i o n f o r leave t o 

11 intervene i s granted. The next one i s the environmental-

12 i s t s , which consists of the Clean A i r Council, S i e r r a Club, 

13 C i t i z e n s A c t i o n , Grassroots A l l i a n c e f o r a Solar 

14 Pennsylvania, Nonpr o f i t Energy Savings Investment, Savings 

15 Program and the Phila d e l p h i a Solar Energy Association. I s 

16 there an o b j e c t i o n t o t h e i r complaint, p r o t e s t and p e t i t i o n 

17 t o intervene? 

18 MR. BONNEY: S i m i l a r l y , no o b j e c t i o n t o t h e i r 

19 p a r t i c i p a t i o n as environmentalists. 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. Then the p e t i t i o n t o 

21 intervene i s granted. The other pleadings are redundant. 

22 The t h i r d i s the p e t i t i o n t o intervene of Delmarva 

23 Power and L i g h t . Is there any objection? 

24 (No response.) 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Granted. The f o u r t h i s the 

HOLBERT ASSOCIATES 
(717) 540-9669 



11 

1 p e t i t i o n t o intervene of PP&L. I s there any objection? 

2 (No response.) 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That i s granted. Are there any 

4 ob j e c t i o n s t o the motions f o r admission pro hac v i c e 

5 submitted by PP&L i n t h i s case? 

6 (No response.) 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: They are granted. And the f i n a l 

8 procedural i n t e r v e n t i o n I have i s the motion t o intervene 

9 from Enron. I s there any objection? 

10 (No response.) 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That's granted also. Let me j u s t 

12 s t a t e as a general matter, l i k e I said t h a t --

13 MR. COHEN: Your Honor, i f I could, we, on behalf of 

14 I n d i a n a p o l i s Power and L i g h t , f i l e d on Friday a p e t i t i o n t o 

15 int e r v e n e . 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, we d i d n ' t get i t . 

17 MR. COHEN: We sent i t t o Judge Rainey, but not t o 

18 y o u r s e l f because I had been t o l d a c t u a l l y t h a t Judge 

19 Cocheres was the judge. But i t has been f i l e d w i t h the 

20 Prothonotary. 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t ' s not i n the f i l e s as of today. 

22 Maybe i t ' s being processed. Do you have a copy now? 

23 MR. COHEN: No. I don't have i t w i t h me. 

24 JUDGE RAINEY: For some reason, Mr. Cohen, I d i d n ' t 

25 receive a copy of t h a t . 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Did you fax i t ? 

2 MR. COHEN: No. We f i l e d i t a t the o f f i c e s . We can 

3 deal w i t h t h a t a t some l a t e r p o i n t . 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Let me s t a t e g e n e r a l l y , there's 

5 o f t e n a delay i n our r e c e i v i n g documents t h a t you f i l e i n 

6 Harrisburg or t h a t you send t o be . f i l e d i n Harrisburg. I t 

7 takes a whi l e f o r things t o get from Harrisburg t o 

8 P h i l a d e l p h i a . 

9 So i f you are going t o f i l e something, we'd p r e f e r 

10 i f you would also send us a copy d i r e c t l y , a copy f o r 

11 myself and a copy f o r Judge Rainey. But I have no reason 

12 t o d i s b e l i e v e t h a t you f i l e d i t , Mr. Cohen. So i s the r e an 

13 o b j e c t i o n t o i t or do you wish t o see --

14 MR. BONNEY: We have seen a copy. Your Honor and we 

15 have a s i m i l a r statement as I made p r e v i o u s l y ; t h a t i s , we 

16 have no o b j e c t i o n t o t h e i r p a r t i c i p a t i o n , but we may ob j e c t 

17 down the road t o testimony or b r i e f s t h a t are f i l e d i f they 

18 extend beyond the scope of the i n t e r e s t s t h a t they have i n 

19 the case. 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. That's something t o be 

21 addressed at the proper time. I s i t a p e t i t i o n t o 

22 intervene t h a t you f i l e d ? 
i 

23 MR. COHEN: Yes, Your Honor. 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That w i l l be granted. Are the r e 

25 any f u r t h e r p e t i t i o n s t o intervene or motions of a s i m i l a r 
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1 nature? 

2 (No response.) 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Next procedural item t o be 

4 addressed, then, i s the hearing schedule. I am not sure i f 

5 everybody i s aware of the schedule which Judge Rainey and I 

6 developed because at the time we d i d n ' t have a service l i s t 

7 so I couldn't r e a l l y send i t t o too many p a r t i e s . Does 

8 everybody have the schedule? 

9 MR. HERSHEY: Are there e x t r a copies. Your Honor? 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You know, t h a t ' s not a bad idea. I 

11 can have copies made or I could j u s t read i t out. Why 

12 don't I — w e ' l l take a few minutes' break. Why don't we 

13 do t h a t and have copies made. 

14 (Whereupon, a b r i e f recess was taken.) 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Has everybody had a chance t o look 

16 a t the schedule? 

17 (No response.) 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: There's not a l o t of f l e x i b i l i t y i n 

19 terms of t h i s case i n terms of scheduling. As you know, 

20 there's a s t a t u t o r i l y imposed deadline. 

21 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Your Honor? 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes, Ms. McCloskey. 

23 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Yes, as I mentioned i n my prehearing 

24 memo l a s t week, the OCA asked the companies, both PECO and 

25 PP&L who have filings on April 1st i f they would agree to a 
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v o l u n t a r y extension of the suspension p e r i o d t o the f i r s t 

Public Meeting scheduled i n January, j u s t t o t r y t o 

a l l e v i a t e some of the. scheduling problems t h a t we have. 

At t h i s p o i n t we haven't been informed as t o when 

the f i r s t Public Meeting i n January w i l l a c t u a l l y occur, 

although January 8th i s the f i r s t Thursday i n which there's 

not a ho l i d a y scheduled. 

Looking a t your schedule f o r Commission order and 

assuming January 8th, t h a t provides us approximately an 

a d d i t i o n a l three weeks t o attempt t o manage both t h i s 

schedule and f o r the i n t e r v e n e r p a r t i e s who are 

simultaneously l i t i g a t i n g the PP&L case t o t r y and provide 

some semblance of order t o the two cases together. 

I d i d r a i s e t h a t w i t h the company l a s t week i n a 

discussion which they were going t o consider. I have also 

put i t i n my prehearing memo. I t h i n k t h a t would give us 

some a d d i t i o n a l time t h a t we would r e q u i r e . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Bonney, do you have a 

response? 

MR. BONNEY: Yes. We would consider t h a t i f t h a t 

would be of assistance t o the p a r t i e s or the Commission. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: When would you consider i t ? The 

purpose of t h i s prehearing conference i s t o e s t a b l i s h a 

schedule. 

MR. BONNEY: I f there's a s p e c i f i c proposal, we'd be 

HOLBERT ASSOCIATES 
(717) 540-9669 



15 

1 happy t o consider i t . I don't know i f there's a s p e c i f i c 

2 proposal. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I thought there was a s p e c i f i c — 

4 MS. MCCLOSKEY: The s p e c i f i c proposal i s t o the 

5 f i r s t Public Meeting i n January. S l i g h t problem we have i s 

6 we haven't heard from the Commission as t o when t h a t 

7 meeting w i l l be scheduled. We could assume January 8th. 

8 I t could be January 15th; assuming January 8th. I don't 

9 b e l i e v e the Commission has scheduled t h a t f a r ahead. 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: How would you a n t i c i p a t e the e x t r a 

11 time would be used? 

12 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I would a n t i c i p a t e the e x t r a time 

13 would f a l l i n the act u a l l i t i g a t i o n t h a t we would 

14 e s s e n t i a l l y move the recommended dec i s i o n back 

15 approximately two weeks; which would give us a d d i t i o n a l 

16 time f o r some of the time t o be u t i l i z e d f o r a d d i t i o n a l 

17 time f o r b r i e f i n g . Others of i t could be u t i l i z e d . I 

18 t h i n k the testimony pre p a r a t i o n i s c r i t i c a l t o the 

19 p a r t i e s . 

20 E s s e n t i a l l y , our testimony i s due i n 60 days, almost 

21 65 days from today which i s an extremely short p e r i o d of 

22 time, given the complexity of the issues. So I would see 

23 i t t r y i n g t o f i t i n t o the e n t i r e l i t i g a t i o n from the 

24 testimony f i l i n g through your recommended d e c i s i o n w i t h a 

25 l i t t l e b it of that time put into each area. 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I can't see where one or two days, 

2 then, i n each phase i s r e a l l y of any b e n e f i t t o you. 

3 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Right. I t h i n k the bulk of the time 

4 being i n the testimony phase would be much more 

5 b e n e f i c i a l . But i t would give us an a d d i t i o n a l , the time 

6 frames f o r the b r i e f t h a t might only r e q u i r e an e x t r a day 

7 or two i n the b r i e f i n g time frame. And t h a t may j u s t occur 

8 by the way the hearing schedule f a l l s . 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: So what's your proposed schedule? 

10 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Since we haven't heard back from the 

11 company, we d i d n ' t have a proposed, an exact proposed 

12 schedule but I t h i n k we could go o f f the record perhaps and 

13 t a l k w i t h the p a r t i e s t o see i f we could s h i f t the schedule 

14 back, s t a r t w i t h moving the recommended d e c i s i o n back 

15 approximately two weeks and then back up from t h a t p o i n t . 

16 MR. KLEPPINGER: Your Honor, j u s t a question. Your 

17 schedule worked o f f the assumption t h a t your d e c i s i o n had 

18 t o be out two months before the end of the suspension; 

19 r i g h t ? 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. 

21 MR. KLEPPINGER: So i f we can change the end of the 

22 suspension date, we can maybe back i n t o a schedule t h a t ' s 

23 s i m i l a r t o yours i n time frames but gives everybody a 

24 l i t t l e e x t r a time. 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't, you know, necessarily have 
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1 a problem w i t h t h i s . But t h i s i s a complicated issue i n 

2 t h i s p a r t i c u l a r type of proceeding and I am not r e a l sure, 

3 given the way the s t a t u t e ' s worded, t h a t t h a t ' s even 

4 p o s s i b l e . We c e r t a i n l y want t o ensure t h a t everybody has a 

5 f u l l and f a i r o p p o r t u n i t y t o present t h e i r case. 

6 I n f a c t , ' I see t h a t as what my r o l e i s here. 

7 Sometimes t h a t means f o r c i n g people t o comply w i t h 

8 deadlines so t h a t the process i s able t o proceed, you know, 

9 f a i r l y . At t h i s p o i n t I am not r e a l sure how t o respond 

10 because i t ' s k i n d of i n d e f i n i t e . 

11 You don't have another schedule. • I understand why. 

12 The t h i n g i s we are in v o l v e d , too, and there's other 

13 Commission personnel, you know, on the same t r a c k . I t ' s 

14 r e a l l y hard since t h i s impacts the schedule. I t h i n k i t ' s 

15 important t h a t we would have established a l i t i g a t i o n date 

16 i n t h i s prehearing but maybe we can j u s t address i t l a t e r . 

17 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, only one other comment now 

18 and I'd be happy t o t a l k about i t f u r t h e r . I f i t goes t o 

19 January 15th, I t h i n k i t poses problems f o r us as f a r as 

20 c l o s i n g the books and crunching the time we have t o do t h a t 

21 so t h a t i f the f i r s t Public Meeting date of the Commission 

22 i s January 8th t h a t t h a t would probably be doable from our 

23 bookkeeping side but beyond t h a t , i t would pose some 

24 problems. 

25 (Pause.) 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Judge Rainey and I have obviously 

2 j u s t conferred on t h i s . I t looks t o us l i k e the best t h i n g 

3 t o do a t t h i s p o i n t i s adopt the schedule t h a t we proposed 

4 but leave open the p o s s i b i l i t y of changing i t . That way 

5 you can come up w i t h something s p e c i f i c . That w i l l give 

6 p a r t i e s who may object t o i t an op p o r t u n i t y t o o b j e c t . 

7 I t h i n k i t ' s important t h a t we do have some schedule 

8 t o s t a r t going by now. I recognize t h a t there may be a 

9 p o s s i b i l i t y of extending the process. I s t h a t okay w i t h 

10 everybody? 

11 (No response.) 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Any o b j e c t i o n t o that? 

13 MR. BARAK: What i s i t t h a t we need t o do so t h a t 

14 you can address the proposal t h a t ' s on the t a b l e r i g h t 

15 now? I s there something t h a t we --

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You have t o have a s p e c i f i c 

17 proposal. 

18 MR. BARAK: Just change t h i s document t h a t we have 

19 i n f r o n t of us, d i f f e r e n t dates, f o r example? 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k t h i s i s the way the case 

21 has t o proceed i n terms of the process, i n terms of f i l i n g 

22 testimony and then having hearings. That I don't see t o be 

23 changing. What I see changing are the dates, themselves, 

24 maybe s l i p i t a l i t t l e as Ms. McCloskey i n d i c a t e s , s l i g h t 

25 slippage a l i t t l e here and there, depending on what you are 
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1 t a l k i n g about. 

2 Like I sai d , I am concerned here t h a t the way the 

3 s t a t u t e s -- w e l l , we can address t h a t i f you have something 

4 s p e c i f i c . Okay. 

5 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Yes, Your Honor. I t h i n k t h a t was, 

6 i n PECO's previous case which i s j u s t concluding there was 

7 extensive b r i e f i n g as t o the question as t o whether the 

8 Commission could extend the schedule and we have asked f o r 

9 a v o l u n t a r y extension which i s done r o u t i n e l y i n base r a t e 

10 cases where the s t a t u t e i s worded s i m i l a r l y . I t h i n k we 

11 can get over t h a t hurdle when the time comes. 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: But we don't have t o address t h a t 

13 r i g h t now. 

14 MS. MCCLOSKEY: That's c o r r e c t . 

15 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We ought t o recognize there's a --

16 okay. 

17 MR. BONNEY: We j u s t expect t h a t t h a t be done 

18 s h o r t l y . 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: The sooner the b e t t e r so people now 

20 know i n terms of t h e i r schedules. I am not so much 

21 concerned about dates t h a t you f i l e your testimony as I am 

22 about hearing dates because t h a t ' s something t h a t ' s w i t h i n 

23 your own knowledge i n terms of how you conduct the cases 

24 and how much time you need. And i t doesn't r e a l l y a f f e c t 

25 us d i r e c t l y . Yes, Mr. Doll? 
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1 MR. DOLL: Just one comment. I assume t h a t as i s 

2 the custom, these are a l l i n hand days. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. I was going t o get t o t h a t i n 

4 my discussion on service of documents. Right now we are 

5 s t i l l t a l k i n g hearing dates. So we have t a l k e d g e n e r a l l y 

6 — Mr. Haver, d i d you have something? 

7 MR. HAVER: I t h i n k i n the proposed schedule t h e r e 

8 are no p u b l i c hearings scheduled. 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We are going t o get t o t h a t , of 

10 course. The next issue i s where -- Mr. Bonney. 

11 MR. BONNEY: I am sorry t o i n t e r r u p t . We j u s t had 

12 one minor change t o the f i r s t t e c h n i c a l conference. Some 

13 p a r t i e s suggested t h a t we move t h a t t o the 23rd, which i s a 

14 week from tomorrow, r a t h e r than tomorrow, t o give the 

15 p a r t i e s a l i t t l e b i t of a d d i t i o n a l time t o review the 

16 f i l i n g before we go t o t h a t . 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I have i n d i c a t e d t h a t those dates 

18 can be changed by your agreement. You know best when you 

19 are i n the best p o s i t i o n t o conduct t h a t . That doesn't 

20 impact us at a l l , so t h a t ' s f i n e . Mr. Kleppinger? 

21 MR. KLEPPINGER: Yes. One c l a r i f i c a t i o n on r e b u t t a l 

22 testimony date. I t ' s l i s t e d J u l y 18 as PECO r e b u t t a l . I s 

23 i t safe f o r us t o assume t h a t t h a t includes any cross 

24 r e b u t t a l as well? 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: C e r t a i n l y , t h i s was r e a l l y an 
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i n t e r n a l t h i n g t h a t I developed. So I took a l o t of 

sh o r t c u t s , but yes. Mr. Barak? 

MR. BARAK: I am t h i n k i n g what we have here i s 

p u b l i c record without the need of faxes, send l e t t e r s t o 

the other p a r t i e s . Could you r u l e today, pursuant t o Mr. 

Bonney's suggestion, t h a t the f i r s t t e c h n i c a l conference 

w i l l be held on A p r i l 23rd and t h e r e a f t e r , could you 

simply, j u s t f o r the record, adopt the schedule as amended 

w i t h the other comment t h a t we had here. 

Then we have a p u b l i c document t h a t we can show t o 

the world t e l l s us where t h i s case i s going. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Sure, but I always also a n t i c i p a t e 

i s s u i n g a prehearing order t h a t w i l l i n c o r p o r a t e the 

decisions t h a t are made today. 

MR. BARAK: Thank you. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Anything else before we go on w i t h 

f u r t h e r hearing scheduling type of subissues? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: The next issue I have i s the 

l o c a t i o n of the hearings. Mr. Haver r a i s e d t h i s and 

obviously, Judge Rainey and I are based i n P h i l a d e l p h i a . 

So Ph i l a d e l p h i a does not seem l i k e an unreasonable place 

f o r us t o have a hearing. I recognize there are s t a f f 

c o n s t r a i n t s , e s p e c i a l l y t o people who are in v o l v e d w i t h 

PP&L at the same time, though. Mr. Hershey? 
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1 MR. HERSHEY: Your Honor, we would urge t h a t a l l of 

2 the hearings, both the e v i d e n t i a r y hearings and the p u b l i c 

3 i n p u t sessions, be held i n P h i l a d e l p h i a . That's s e r v i c e 

4 t e r r i t o r y . That's where the people l i v e , the businesses 

5 are, t h a t are going t o be a f f e c t e d . 

6 The Pennsylvania Code recognizes t h a t t h a t i s one of 

7 the key f a c t o r s i n determination so I ' d ask t h a t a l l the 

8 hearings be held i n P h i l a d e l p h i a . 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Any objection? 

10 (No response.) 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Then w e ' l l say t h a t t h a t w i l l be 

12 done. Of course, p u b l i c inputs w i l l be held a t various 

13 l o c a t i o n s i n the service t e r r i t o r y , not s p e c i f i c a l l y i n 

14 P h i l a d e l p h i a , i t s e l f . We'll get t o t h a t . 

15 MR. HERSHEY: I misspoke when I sai d t h a t . Thank 

16 you. 

17 MR. GORNISH: Your Honor, the t e c h n i c a l conference, 

18 i s t h a t going t o be held i n P h i l a d e l p h i a or here? 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That's something you can t a l k about 

20 w i t h the company o f f the record. Okay? I mean, i t doesn't 

21 impact us so whatever arrangements are made can be made. 

22 I f there's a problem t h a t we can help w i t h , l e t us know, 

23 but I am sure t h a t the company w i l l be as accommodating as 

24 p o s s i b l e . 

25 MR. GORNISH: I ju s t wondered i f i t could be 
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1 postponed one day t o the 24th. I don't know. 

2 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You can t a l k about t h a t l a t e r . 

3 That doesn't d i r e c t l y i n v o l v e us. 

4 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, i t may be h e l p f u l i f we 

5 decide t o have i t here t o schedule a room or perhaps we can 

6 t a l k w i t h the scheduling s t a f f . 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Just l e t us now. Sure. 

8 MR. BONNEY: Thank you. 

9 Of course, as we get cl o s e r t o whenever i t i s t h a t 

10 the hearing i s going t o be held, w e ' l l expect d a i l y witness 

11 l i s t s . We can t a l k about the order of witnesses but I 

12 would l i k e t h i s process t o go as smoothly as possi b l e f o r 

13 everybody. I would expect everyone here t o act i n a 

14 cooperative and pr o f e s s i o n a l way t o present your case. 

15 My o b j e c t i v e r e a l l y i s t r u l y t o make sure people 

16 have a f a i r chance t o present what i t i s they f e e l i s 

17 important and I am not going t o be unduly l e g a l i s t i c i n 

18 terms of t i t l e s of documents, but on the other hand, th e r e 

19 i s due process t h a t has t o be recognized, and t h a t a p p l i e s 

20 t o everybody. We d i d t a l k about witness l i s t s . 

21 Let's t a l k about p u b l i c i n p u t . Obviously, we have 

22 no o b j e c t i o n t o scheduling p u b l i c i n p u t hearings. Does 

23 anybody have a s p e c i f i c proposal? 

24 MR. HAVER: Your — 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT; Mr. Haver? 
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MR. HAVER: Not as t o s p e c i f i c dates but the time 

frame. I bel i e v e i t ' s most h e l p f u l t o have the p u b l i c 

i n p u t hearings a f t e r the e v i d e n t i a r y hearings before the 

b r i e f s are f i l e d so the p u b l i c has an o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

a c t u a l l y l e a r n a l i t t l e b i t more about what i s going on and 

what's being discussed. 

As Your Honors, I am sure, recognize, t h i s i s a very 

complex case and holding p u b l i c i n p u t before they have an 

op p o r t u n i t y t o understand some of the issues means t h a t a l l 

they t u r n i n t o i s a gripe session. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: That's a good p o i n t . But also I 

t h i n k we have t o have i t e a r l y enough so t h a t testimony 

given a t p u b l i c input hearings can be used as p a r t of the 

case. And there's two kinds of c o u n t e r v a i l i n g things' 

t h e r e . 

Based on the schedule t h a t we have, which i s what we 

are going t o go w i t h f o r now, recognizing t h a t i t may 

change, but g e n e r a l l y , I would assume i t would be most 

convenient f o r the p a r t i e s t o have them when the hearings 

are scheduled i n P h i l a d e l p h i a , or i s t h a t too much of a 

burden f o r you? 

You t e l l us. You are the ones who r e a l l y have t o do 

t h i s . We'll be glad t o schedule them. We'll be glad t o do 

the Commission i n t e r n a l process. Mr. Mickens, do you have 

a suggestion? 
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MR. MICKENS: Your Honor, I suggest t h a t the p u b l i c 

inputs be held d u r i n g the hearings. I know i t would 

c e r t a i n l y help our o f f i c e i f t h a t were the case. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Recognizing t h a t we have t o have 

enough lead time t o provide n o t i c e . 

MR. HERSHEY: That's something we could discuss o f f 

the record and perhaps even as l a t e as the second 

prehearing conference, have more s p e c i f i c s on t h a t . 

The only other, suggestion I would make i s t h a t a t 

l e a s t i n P h i l a d e l p h i a , t h a t there be an afternoon and 

evening session t o accommodate seniors, who won't come out 

at n i g h t ; some people who work and can't come durin g the 

day, so t h a t you get everybody who would l i k e t o 

p a r t i c i p a t e . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: C e r t a i n l y . Mr. Boonin? 

MR. BOONIN: Your Honor, i f I may also suggest we 

are d e a l i n g w i t h a week r i g h t around Labor Day, and having 

been Commissioner i n Philadelphia conducting p u b l i c 

hearings on both sides of Labor Day, your t u r n o u t seems t o 

be much l i g h t e r beforehand than a f t e r hand. You may want 

t o take t h a t i n t o advisement i n s e t t i n g a schedule. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I ' l l keep t h a t i n mind. We also 

won't schedule any Friday evening p u b l i c i n p u t hearings. 

At some p o i n t you have t o get us s p e c i f i c dates because 

there is a substantial amount of lead time that we have to 
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1 coordinate w i t h Commissioner's o f f i c e s as w e l l as arrange 

2 f o r f a c i l i t i e s . 

3 That's a p r e t t y burdensome paper process i n terms 

4 o f , you know, doing i t , so w e ' l l leave t h a t open f o r now. 

5 I s there someone who w i l l assume the r e s p o n s i b i l i t y of 

6 g e t t i n g back t o us w i t h that? 

7 MS. MCCLOSKEY: At the r i s k of v o l u n t e e r i n g , perhaps 

8 our o f f i c e should volunteer because we also w i l l have the 

9 PP&L p u b l i c i n p u t hearings t h a t I assume w i l l be o c c u r r i n g 

10 a t very near the same time and I am sure both the 

11 Commissioners and our o f f i c e w i l l be at t e n d i n g both. 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. That's a good idea. Thank 

13 you, Ms. McCloskey. 

14 MR. HAVER: Your Honor, i t may be premature but I ' d 

15 l i k e t o c a l l t o your a t t e n t i o n a t the p u b l i c hearing held 

16 i n P h i l a d e l p h i a there was some d i f f i c u l t y i n g e t t i n g the 

17 Commission t o n o t i f y the b u i l d i n g a d m i n i s t r a t o r . The 

18 hearing was held i n the penthouse where not a l l the 

19 e l e v a t o r s went t o . 

20 For whatever reason the b u i l d i n g a d m i n i s t r a t o r d i d 

21 not want signs posted helping people t o know which 

22 e l e v a t o r s t o use t o get t o the penthouse. I t ' s not the 

23 easiest room t o f i n d . 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I ' l l make every e f f o r t t o make i t 

25 accessible. That's the whole p o i n t of having the p u b l i c 
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1 i n p u t . 

2 MR. HAVER: That's something t h a t ' s not always 

3 done. I t ' s one the things t h a t f a l l s through the cracks. 

4 Perhaps you could put on the record t h a t p a r t of 

5 p u b l i c a t i o n i s t o n o t i f y the b u i l d i n g a d m i n i s t r a t o r t h a t 

6 there have t o be signs up to get t o the a c t u a l hearing. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't t h i n k we need t o get i n t o 

8 t h a t much d e t a i l . I am sure you can depend on us t o do a 

9 good job. I f not, b r i n g i t t o our a t t e n t i o n a t 

10 MR. HAVER: The t r u t h i s t h a t by the time we b r i n g 

11 i t t o your a t t e n t i o n , the hearing's being held. 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I w i l l keep your comments i n mind. 

13 I don't t h i n k t h a t i t w i l l be a problem. Anything else f o r 

14 p u b l i c inputs before we move on? 

15 MS. MULLIGAN: Mary Mulligan. I work w i t h Bureau of 

16 L i a i s o n here a t the Public U t i l i t y Commission. S t i l l on 

17 n o t i f i c a t i o n . One t h i n g t h a t i s maybe not obvious w i t h the 

18 p a r t i e s on n o t i f i c a t i o n i s making a v a i l a b l e v i a the 

19 I n t e r n e t a summary of p l a i n language summary of the 

20 r e s t r u c t u r i n g f i l i n g t h a t when consumers c a l l PECO f o r 

21 i n f o r m a t i o n about the case they can provide t h i s document 

22 in s t e a d of worrying about what they are going t o do w i t h 

23 the ten plus volumes. 

24 We have suggested t h i s i n the past and i n f o r m a l l y t o 

25 PECO and I wanted t o go on the record t o express an 
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1 i n t e r e s t i n seeing t h a t done as a way to give consumers 

2 f r e e t o o l s f o r being able t o give t h e i r testimony. Also 

3 PP&L has already volunteered t o do t h a t and has made 

4 a v a i l a b l e , both i n the I n t e r n e t and through the --

5 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Bonney, i s t h a t plan present? 

6 MR. BONNEY: No. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t seems l i k e a good idea. 

8 MR. HERSHEY: On behalf of CEPA, we have some 

9 comments on t h a t p a r t i c u l a r plan because i f the n o t i c e 

10 which was provided f o r t h i s proceeding i s any i n d i c a t i o n of 

11 what might appear on the I n t e r n e t s i t e , i t would tend t o be 

12 i n f o r m a t i o n which i s very much biased i n the company's 

13 favor and which does not r e a l l y f a i r l y i nform consumers of 

14 what i s a t stake i n the proceeding. 

15 So t h a t i f the Commission was t o sponsor t o r a t i f y 

16 any kin d of i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t ' s going t o be provided by 

17 consumers, we should know what the procedure i s t o 

18 determine what k i n d of i n f o r m a t i o n i s going t o be put on 

19 the I n t e r n e t . 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. But my guess, i s n ' t i t 

21 PECO's web s i t e t h a t ' s going t o be used as opposed t o the 

22 Commission's web s i t e ? Ms. Mulliga n , i s t h a t how you 

23 a n t i c i p a t e t h a t working? 

24 MS. MULLIGAN: This question a t t h i s time, there i s 

25 a good p o i n t here because one of the th i n g s we are l o o k i n g 

HOLBERT ASSOCIATES 
(717) 540-9669 



29 

1 a t w i t h the Commission's brand new web s i t e , as of t h i s 

2 week, h y p e r l i n k i n g t o the companies, and t h a t hasn't been 

3 determined yet as to whether we are going t o be able t o do 

4 t h a t w i t h the idea t h a t we can hy p e r l i n k t o the company's 

5 s i t e , someone can download d i r e c t l y from the company. 

6 So i n the past, we have reviewed f o r p l a i n language 

7 and o b j e c t i v i t y , the various p u b l i c a t i o n s t h a t have gone 

8 out t o the p u b l i c . 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. Mr. Bonney? 

10 MR. BONNEY: We would be w i l l i n g t o do t h a t . 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t r u s t t h a t y o u ' l l work together 

12 t o come up w i t h some s o r t of p l a i n language statement t o be 

13 used f o r t h a t purpose. N o t i f y Ms. Mulligan and perhaps the 

14 OCA's o f f i c e . Mr. Barak, d i d you have a comment about 

15 that? 

16 MR. BARAK: There's an easy way t o be sure everybody 

17 gets t h e i r s t o r y t o the p u b l i c , t o t e l l t h e i r s t o r y w i t h o u t 

18 leaning on any one p a r t y t o t e l l a s t o r y a c e r t a i n way. 

19 That i s per your comments on cooperation, i f we could j u s t 

20 get a statement from everybody here t h a t we w i l l a l l agree 

21 t o hypertext l i n k our web s i t e s t o those others i n the 

22 case, i t ' s a piece of cake. You put a sentence i n . You 

23 put a sentence i n t o a page. That's a l l i t i s . 

24 I could do i t i n the time we are t a l k i n g , t o a l l of 

25 us who have been on web. 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I ' l l l e t you guys work t h a t out 

2 y o u r s e l f . I expect you a l l t o work i n good f a i t h t o come 

3 up w i t h some acceptable t h i n g . 

4 MR. BERTOCCI: Your Honor, I mean t h i s i s our 

5 p o s i t i o n i s t h a t t h i s i s a Commission r e s p o n s i b i l i t y t o 

6 ensure t h a t the customers get f a i r and accurate i n f o r m a t i o n 

7 about what i s going on, t h a t i t i s not and we are not --

8 and t h a t i s f a i r i n f o r m a t i o n . 

9 And t h e r e f o r e , i t seems t o me t o be u l t i m a t e l y the 

10 Commission t h a t has t o , u l t i m a t e l y the Commission i s 

11 u l t i m a t e l y responsible f o r the content of what goes out t o 

12 the p u b l i c , t h a t the Commission u l t i m a t e l y must review t h i s 

13 i n f o r m a t i o n . 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k I have i n d i c a t e d t h a t I 

15 expect Mr. Bonney t o work w i t h Ms. Mulligan , perhaps the 

16 OCA and OTS, come up w i t h a document t h a t they agree i s 

17 language t h a t they f e e l i s appropriate and i f everybody 

18 agrees, f i n e . I f there's a problem, then w e ' l l deal w i t h 

19 i t . 

20 MR. BERTOCCI: I n -- whi l e we are on t h i s s u b j e c t , 

21 i n f o r m a t i o n t o consumers about these proceedings. Your 

22 Honor has a copy of a motion and many people here have a 

23 copy of the motion t h a t was f i l e d today o b j e c t i n g t o the 

24 proposed n o t i c e which PECO has announced t h a t i t i s sending 

25 out to customers and the motion also requests an order from 
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1 the Commission r e q u i r i n g amendment of t h a t n o t i c e . Just t o 

2 summarize the n o t i c e i n general terms •— 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: No. Please s i t down. You are 

4 jumping out of order here a l i t t l e b i t . We'll address 

5 t h a t . I was going t o get t o t h a t . Did you want t o respond 

6 t o t h a t motion or do you want — we were going t o take i t 

7 under advisement and have PECO respond t o i t . That's 

8 something t h a t could be worked out. 

9 MR. BONNEY: Are you r e f e r r i n g t o Ms. Mulligan's 

10 motion? 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I am t a l k i n g about Mr. B e r t o c c i . 

12 MR. BONNEY: We'd l i k e an o p p o r t u n i t y t o r e p l y i n 

13 w r i t i n g t o the motion. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

15 ' MR. BONNEY: About notice? 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Uh-huh. 

17 MR. BERTOCCI: One issue here i s t h a t the 

18 announcement has been t h a t the n o t i c e i s being included as 

19 a b i l l s t u f f e r already. I s t h a t true? I s t h i s n o t i c e 

20 already being sent t o customers? 

21 MR. BONNEY: That's t r u e . 

22 MR. BERTOCCI: Can you give us an idea of what 

23 percentage of customers have been sent -- you send n o t i c e s 

24 out i n a b i l l i n g cycle through the month. 

25 MR. BONNEY: S t a r t i n g the 3rd of A p r i l we have a 30-
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1 month b i l l i n g c y c l e . 

2 MR. BERTOCCI: Would be — 

3 MR. HILL: Almost h a l f . 

4 MR. BERTOCCI: So t h a t i t ' s a matter of some urgency 

5 so t h a t customers are not misinformed about the nature of 

6 these proceedings, t h a t the Commission r u l e on t h i s soon. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. I agree soon but not r i g h t 

8 now. I don't t h i n k i t ' s f a i r t o expect us t o issue a 

9 r u l i n g r i g h t now, but of course everybody recognizes the 

10 s i t u a t i o n here. Mr. Haver? 

11 MR. HAVER: We could e a s i l y take the time necessary 

12 t o review i t i f PECO would agree t o stop sending out the 

13 c u r r e n t b i l l s t u f f e r u n t i l you have had a chance t o r u l e . 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't t h i n k t h a t ' s f a i r . People 

15 have already gotten i t . They may as w e l l not stop.- They 

16 may have t o send out a revi s e d one or revised n o t i c e . I 

17 don't know the p r a c t i c a l i t y . I t doesn't seem t o be f a i r t o 

18 me t h a t some people would get i t and some people would 

19 not. 

20 MR. HAVER: Would i t be b e t t e r t o give everybody bad 

21 i n f o r m a t i o n r a t h e r than g i v i n g h a l f of the people bad 

22 information? I s t h a t what you're saying? 

23 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You are not — 

24 MR. HAVER: I f you do t h a t what they w i l l do i s send 

25 out something t h a t i s prejudiced against the consumer t h a t 

HOLBERT ASSOCIATES 
(717) 540-9669 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

33 

i t i s wrong. You could stop t h a t r i g h t now and give an 

op p o r t u n i t y t o evaluate the n o t i c e or make a d e c i s i o n and 

i f i n f a c t , i f they should never have sent i t out, only 50 

percent of the people have received i n c o r r e c t i n f o r m a t i o n . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Bonney. 

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, as I say, we'd l i k e an 

op p o r t u n i t y t o r e p l y . I f i t was urgent, I b e l i e v e t h a t 

t h i s motion could have been f i l e d some time ago, or brought 

t o our a t t e n t i o n . A copy of the f i l i n g was sent d i r e c t l y 

t o a l l the p a r t i e s . 

But we had s i m i l a r arguments on the n o t i c e i n the 

s e c u r i t i z a t i o n f i l i n g and my quick glance a t t h i s i n d i c a t e s 

t o me t h a t the arguments are not w i t h m e r i t . They are 

with o u t m e r i t . But t h a t ' s our argument on i t and there 

i s n ' t a request f o r a stay w i t h i t as w e l l . So as I s a i d , 

we would l i k e the op p o r t u n i t y t o r e p l y i n w r i t i n g t o t h i s 

motion which we j u s t received t h i s morning. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Craig, d i d you want t o say 

something? 

MR. CRAIG: I'd l i k e t o p o i n t out as Mr. Bonney 

i n d i c a t e d t h a t t h i s i s not a s u r p r i s e t o them. These items 

were fundamentally discussed and obj e c t i o n s were r a i s e d , 

though ignored i n the l a s t proceeding. I bel i e v e one of 

the appropriate remedies t h a t the Commission could consider 

would be allowing Consumer Advocates to have access to the 
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1 m a i l i n g t o provide t h e i r own b i l l s t u f f e r i n in f o r m i n g 

2 consumers p r i o r t o the p u b l i c hearing or throughout the 

3 proceeding concerning the proceeding and what i t may or may 

4 not resolve. 

5 I t i s the p o s i t i o n of Senator Fumo t h a t the c u r r e n t 

6 n o t i c e i s biased i n favor of PECO and we stand i n support 

7 of the motion of CEPA, et a l . 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

9 MR. BERTOCCI: Your Honor, j u s t t o b r i n g t h i s t o a 

10 close, a t t h i s p o i n t , I do want t o underscore t h a t i t i s 

11 the Commission's r e s p o n s i b i l i t y t o i n s t r u c t PECO on the 

12 n o t i c e which i s sent g i v i n g i n f o r m a t i o n t o customers about 

13 proceedings before t h i s Commission. Really, we are not 

14 t a l k i n g about something t h a t the company does, you know, of 

15 i t s own f r e e w i l l , w i t h i t s own w i t h i n i t s own 

16 d i s c r e t i o n . 

17 The no t i c e t h a t i s sent out, i s t h a t a n o t i c e which 

18 i s re q u i r e d by the Commission or under which the Commission 

19 has t o exercise i t s c o n t r o l and a u t h o r i t y t o make sure t h a t 

20 i t i s a n e u t r a l n o t i c e t h a t i s reasonably c a l c u l a t e d t o 

21 inform customers of the i n t e r e s t s t h a t are -- of the 

22 i n t e r e s t s t h a t are at stake i n t h i s proceeding. 

23 That's why I t h i n k i t ' s r e a l l y urgent t h a t the 

24 Commission address t h i s r i g h t away and not permit more 

25 notices t o go out which the Commission might f i n d i t s e l f i n 
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1 a p o s i t i o n of saying t o i t we don't t h i n k they should go 

2 out or continue t o go out, but the i n f o r m a t i o n we are going 

3 t o -- put aside what you have received before and now read 

4 t h i s second n o t i c e . 

5 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, I j u s t wanted t o p o i n t out 

6 the c r i t i c i s m s i n n o t i c e i n the p r i o r case were e s s e n t i a l l y 

7 the same and secondly t h a t we d i d run t h i s n o t i c e past the 

8 Commission S t a f f before i t was sent out. 

9 MR. HERSHEY: But you know — 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't want t o get i n t o an 

11 extended argument. I don't t h i n k i t ' s a p p r o p r i a t e . I 

12 understand the t h r u s t of the motion. Mr. Bonriey, why don't 

13 you prepare a response i n w r i t i n g t o be f i l e d no l a t e r than 

14 Friday. 

15 MR. BONNEY: Very w e l l . 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We'll address i t q u i c k l y . 

17 MR. HERSHEY: I t ' s also not accurate t o say t h a t 

18 t h i s was r e j e c t e d . I t was discussed on the record. A c t i n g 

19 Chief Judge Christianson himself s a i d PECO had put i t s own 

20 spin on the n o t i c e and there was never any Commission 

21 a c t i o n one way or the other. 

22 But many of the same arguments t h a t are advanced 

23 today, though not a l l , were advanced then. PECO e l i m i n a t e d 

24 some of those most g l a r i n g problems but not a l l . And 

25 what's the harm t o PECO i f i t stops using customer revenues 
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now t o send out a n o t i c e t h a t ' s i n question i n a nine month 

case. They can send i t out l a t e r . 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Bonney, I am going t o d i r e c t 

t h a t you get together perhaps w i t h Mr. Hershey, perhaps 

w i t h Ms. Mulligan seeing t h a t the p u b l i c i n t e r e s t i s . 

represented and see i f you can work out a mutually 

acceptable language and some way t o deal w i t h t h i s . 

I n the meantime, i f you want t o send w r i t t e n 

responses, w e ' l l deal w i t h i t t h a t way. I t h i n k you are 

b e t t e r o f f t r y i n g t o get a consensus on t h i s i f you can, 

and t h a t recognizes everybody's i n t e r e s t here. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE RAINEY: There was a b r i e f discussion w i t h 

regard t o the matter t h a t j u s t took place and I be l i e v e 

t h a t i t would be i n everyone's i n t e r e s t t o allow those 

p a r t i e s who have a problem w i t h the n o t i c e t h a t has been 

proposed by PECO t o f i l e by Friday, t h a t ' s A p r i l 18th, 

1997, t h e i r own proposed no t i c e and we w i l l request t h a t 

Mr. Bonney, i n your discussions w i t h the Consumer Advocate 

and TLS attempt t o a r r i v e at an amended n o t i c e which i s 

agreeable t o a l l the p a r t i e s and t o include t h a t w i t h any 

answer t h a t you f i l e and also n o t i f y i n g us of those areas 

where you were not able t o agree. 

So maybe t h a t we could i t a t l e a s t narrow where the 

problems are with the notice as proposed. 
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1 MR. BONNEY: One c l a r i f i c a t i o n . Your Honor. Are you 

2 asking t h a t we f i l e a response t o t h a t motion by Friday, 

3 and do we have an op p o r t u n i t y t o r e p l y t o the other f i l i n g s 

4 a f t e r t h a t or assuming t h a t we are, I hope t h a t we are able 

5 t o reach agreement on i t , but i f we are not 

6 JUDGE RAINEY: I t was my hope t h a t you would be able 

7 t o get together w i t h those other p a r t i e s between now and 

8 Friday. And by Friday, t o f i l e w i t h us your answer t o the 

9 motion, the answer t o the motion my include an amended 

10 n o t i c e which has i n i t those, t h a t language agreed upon by 

11 the p a r t y who have some o b j e c t i o n t o the n o t i c e t h a t ' s 

12 p r e s e n t l y i n the f i l i n g and i f you can show t o us e x a c t l y 

13 where any l e g a l problems are, then we can address t h a t . 

14 Now, we would look forward t o and would r e a l l y 

15 appreciate i t i f you could come back t o us Friday and say 

16 we have reached agreement w i t h the p a r t i e s w i t h regard t o 

17 the language which should appear i n the n o t i c e and the 

18 matter i s resolved i n t h a t p a r t i c u l a r way. But by Friday 

19 a t l e a s t we should have some idea regarding where the 

20 problems are w i t h regard t o the proposed n o t i c e . 

21 MR. HERSHEY: We'll be a v a i l a b l e t o meet immediately 

22 a f t e r t h i s . But we t h i n k i t ' s important t o expedite the 

23 process so i f anybody wants t o j o i n i n t h a t meeting. 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I would encourage anybody w i t h an 

25 i n t e r e s t i n meeting a f t e r t h i s prehearing conference t o see 

HOLBERT ASSOCIATES 
(717) 540-9669 



38 
1 Mr. Hershey. I f you don't, t h i s r e a l l y i s your only chance 

2 t o obje c t t o i t : 

3 We are not going t o e n t e r t a i n a co n t i n u i n g s e r i e s of 

4 people o b j e c t i n g t o the agreed upon language i f there i s 

5 agreed upon language. Okay? I s everybody c l e a r on that? 

6 MR. HERSHEY: Thank you. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We'll move on then t o f u r t h e r 

8 issues i n v o l v i n g t h i s case. The next subissues I have are 

9 w i t h regard t o the scheduled dates t h a t are l i s t e d there 

10 f o r testimony and b r i e f s are dates of r e c e i p t , not dates of 

11 m a i l i n g . 

12 Faxing documents i s not permitted as proof of 

13 o f f i c i a l f i l i n g . You can't fax a document t o e i t h e r us or 

14 t o the f i l e room and have t h a t considered t o be your 

15 o f f i c i a l document. That's i n the Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s 

16 i f you want t o fax a motion t o us and f o l l o w up w i t h a hard 

17 copy as a "heads up" t o us, t h a t ' s f i n e . But I w i l l not 

18 accept b r i e f s t h a t are faxed. I w i l l not accept testimony 

19 t h a t i s faxed or any kin d of long pleading. You can use an 

20 overnight service but don't over-fax, please. 

21 MR. GORNISH: Does i n hand include f a x i n g t o other 

22 p a r t i e s ? 

23 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. I t does not r e a l l y — no. 

24 I'm so r r y . Maybe I misspoke ther e . I f you have a 

25 testimony, due f o r testimony, i f you have an agreement w i t h 
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the p a r t y t h a t they we w i l l accept a faxed document, t h a t ' s 

f i n e . Otherwise, i t r e a l l y does need a hard copy i n hand, 

I t h i n k . 

MR. GORNISH: Since I am i n P h i l a d e l p h i a , I don't 

normally have t h a t problem but w e ' l l work t h a t out. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: That's something you can work out 

also. But don't abuse the fax machine w i t h respect t o 

Judge Rainey and myself. We only have one i n the o f f i c e 

and i t gets a l o t of use. I s there anything else on t h a t 

t h a t anybody wishes t o comment? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Next Item t h a t I wanted t o mention, 

although i t ' s not r e a l l y an issue, i s t h a t we do expect t o 

have a t r a n s c r i p t a v a i l a b l e i n P h i l a d e l p h i a i n the same way 

i t was done i n the s e c u r i t i z a t i o n case. 

MS. MCCLOSKEY: I s the t r a n s c r i p t on r e g u l a r 

turn-around or three day or --

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I have no idea. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

MS. MCCLOSKEY: I s the t r a n s c r i p t on an expedited 

basis? 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. That's a l l I have w i t h 

respect t o t h a t issue and I am going t o move on t o 

p a r t i e s . I am sorry. Mr. Barak? 

MR. BARAK: Your Honor, I requested on behalf of the 
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1 environmentalists t h a t t r a n s c r i p t s be posted on the 

2 Commission's web s i t e and/or i t s b u l l e t i n board. 

3 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I f pos s i b l e , I am not sure. I am 

4 not sure what the Commission i s capable doing w i t h respect 

5 t o t h a t . 

6 MR. BARAK: I believe on the i n v e s t i g a t i o n on 

7 r e s t r u c t u r i n g the Commission d i d . As you know, I have been 

8 involved w i t h some l i t i g a t i o n t h a t ' s pending. I don't want 

9 t o get i n t o any of t h a t . How do we proceed, j u s t as a 

10 p r a c t i c a l matter, t o get a r e s o l u t i o n of that? 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I ' l l check i n t o i t . 

12 MR. BARAK: Thank you. 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I ' l l w r i t e myself a note. Now, d i d 

14 you mean the I n t e r n e t plus the web s i t e or j u s t the web 

15 s i t e ? 

16 MR. BARAK: I'd say both. I t ' s going t o be easy t o 

17 post them at BBS because you already have s t a f f doing i t . 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I ' l l check i n t o t h a t . 

19 MR. HERSHEY: I t ' s a tremendous help t o those 

20 p a r t i e s t h a t have very l i m i t e d resources. 

21 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k i t ' s a good idea. The 

22 question i s , i s i t capable of doing i t or where t h a t i s , 

23 but I ' l l c e r t a i n l y check i n t o i t and urge t h a t i t be done, 

24 i f p o s s i b l e . 

25 Then l e t ' s — I'd l i k e t o move on. I have already 
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t a l k e d about p a r t i e s , how you become a p a r t y . Notice has 

r e a l l y been f i l e d i n a p e t i t i o n t o intervene or a s i m i l a r 

document which has s u b s t a n t i a l i n f o r m a t i o n t h a t i n d i c a t e s 

your i n t e r e s t . We do ki n d of take a l i b e r a l approach. 

I f you do have an i n t e r e s t , t h e y ' l l grant t h i s . And 

they w i l l be being granted unless they are objected t o 

w i t h i n ten days. And i f they are objected t o w i t h i n ten 

days, w e ' l l issue an order addressing t h a t . 

Let's t a l k about types of p a r t i e s , a c t i v e versus 

i n a c t i v e , and who gets served w i t h what. The way t h a t we 

have defined a c t i v e and i n a c t i v e i n t h i s proceeding i s 

b a s i c a l l y the same way as i t ' s done i n r a t e cases w i t h one 

m o d i f i c a t i o n . 

I n a c t i v e p a r t i e s w i l l get hearing n o t i c e s , the 

recommended dec i s i o n and the Commission's order. They may 

p a r t i c i p a t e i n p u b l i c i n p u t hearings. They w i l l not 

receive b r i e f s , testimony, i n t e r i m orders or other 

documents from the a c t i v e p a r t i e s . The a c t i v e p a r t i e s w i l l 

r e ceive a l l documents and must copy a l l a c t i v e p a r t i e s on 

documents they send t o us f o r the Commission or any other 

p a r t y t h a t are expected t o attend the t e c h n i c a l hearings, 

present witnesses and conduct cross examination. Just so 

i t ' s c l e a r . 

What i s d i f f e r e n t here from the normal k i n d of r a t e 

case proceeding is that inactive parties w i l l not get 
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1 r o u t i n e i n t e r i m procedural orders; which we a n t i c i p a t e 

2 there may be a l o t of them. The other t h i n g I want t o put 

3 you on no t i c e about w i t h respect t o the service l i s t i s we 

4 can only have one person on our service l i s t . 

5 The Commission has i t s own service l i s t where 

6 everybody who f i l e s i s on i t but f o r purposes of ser v i c e of 

7 documents from our bureau, we want you t o designate one 

8 person. I t can be more names, but one address. One e n t r y , 

9 I guess i s a probably a b e t t e r way t o say i t . 

10 People who attend the prehearing are deemed a c t i v e 

11 and everyone else i s deemed i n a c t i v e unless permission i s 

12 granted t o become a c t i v e . I s everybody who's here, does 

13 everybody here intend t o be an a c t i v e p a r t y or i s there 

14 someone who would be p r e f e r t o be t r e a t e d as an i n a c t i v e 

15 p a r t y a t t h i s point? 

16 MR. HAVER: Your Honor, I don't have resources t o go 

17 through a l l of i t . I was wondering i f i t would be 

18 acceptable t o Your Honors i f I was an a c t i v e p a r t y but on 

19 very l i m i t e d p o i n t s . I n other words, I am not going --

20 don't want t o mislead you. I am not going t o be able t o 

21 p a r t i c i p a t e f u l l y but there are things t h a t are of s p e c i f i c 

22 i n t e r e s t t o me. Those are things I would want an 

23 o p p o r t u n i t y t o cross examine some witnesses. 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, I am not sure about t h i s 

25 p a r t i a l a c t i v e business. Like I say, I don't want t o 
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1 i n h i b i t anybody but on the other hand, i t ' s expensive t o 

2 have t o serve a l l kinds of documents on people who may not 

3 be i n t e r e s t e d i n them. 

4 MR. HAVER: I would be happy t o make some 

5 arrangement w i t h the everyone and l e t them know what I 

6 would l i k e and wouldn't l i k e . That would be acceptable. 

7 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Except t h a t we are the ones t h a t 

8 have t o put out the service l i s t . Do you want t o be 

9 i n a c t i v e w i t h the r i g h t t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n hearings? Would 

10 t h a t --

11 MR. HAVER: That would be f i n e i f there would be 

12 some place when I wanted the i n f o r m a t i o n I could get i t . 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Sure. We can also t a l k t o Mr. 

14 Hershey. 

15 MR. HAVER: I c e r t a i n l y don't want anyone t o be 

16 burdened w i t h me, f r a n k l y . 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k we can work t h a t out. 

18 MR. HAVER: I f i t ' s not working I would obviously 

19 p e t i t i o n t o become an a c t i v e . I don't want t o bear the 

20 expense of other people, of the things I w i l l not be 

21 examining on. 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t ' s hard t o answer at t h i s p o i n t . 

23 I t h i n k everybody who's f i l e d does want t o take an a c t i v e 

24 r o l e i n some areas. I am not sure i f there w i l l be 

25 neighborhood groups f i l i n g or individuals f i l i n g . What I 
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1 am concerned about i n terms of people who want t o express 

2 t h e i r o p inion but may not be aware t h a t they can do t h a t a t 

3 p u b l i c input hearing. Does anybody have any comments or 

4 suggestions? Mr. Bonney? 

5 MR. BONNEY: Thank you. Your Honor. Just one 

6 c l a r i f i c a t i o n . I t r u s t t h a t the i n a c t i v e p a r t i e s do not 

7 receive the company's responses unless requested. 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. Speaking of t h a t , do not 

9 send data requests or discovery answers t o the Commission 

10 or t o Judge Rainey or myself. They are not p a r t of the 

11 record u n t i l they are made p a r t of the record. Also do not 

12 send your f i l e d testimony t o the Commission or t o the 

13 Prothonotary. Wait u n t i l introduced a t the hearing. I t 

14 w i l l become p a r t of the record and p a r t of the hearing 

15 f o l d e r . 

16 I want t o j u s t go back t o the service l i s t . We'll 

17 maintain an up t o date service l i s t . But i f you have a 

18 question about i t , f e e l f r e e t o c a l l our o f f i c e i f you have 

19 something t o serve. 

20 MS. MCCLOSKEY: That was my next question. Are you 

21 going t o issue you a prehearing order t o t h a t s e r v i c e 

22 l i s t ? 

23 JUDGE CHESTNUT: C e r t a i n l y , but also obviously, i t ' s 

24 going t o be a moving t a r g e t . Mr. Barak? 

25 MR. BARAK: You w i l l save maybe 20 s e c r e t a r i e s ' time 
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1 i f when you issue your order, the d i s k e t t e f i l e you give t o 

2 Mr. Munch, who i s operating the BBS f o r the Commission has 

3 your o f f i c e ' s service l i s t s o r t of l a b e l f i l e t h a t a l l our 

4 s e c r e t a r i e s have t o do i s simply download t h a t s e rvice l i s t 

5 f i l e . 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We can c e r t a i n l y put our service 

7 l i s t on d i s k . I am not sure. You are probably more 

8 f a m i l i a r w i t h how t h i s operates than I do. 

9 MR. BARAK: My p o i n t i s i f you post t h a t on the BBS 

10 or the web s i t e or both then y o u ' l l cut down on c a l l s t o 

11 your o f f i c e . Y o u ' l l cut down on Xerox. I t w i l l cut down 

12 on a l o t of people wasting a l o t of time. I t would be 

13 wonderful i f you could do — 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We are a l l i n favor of e f f i c i e n c y . 

15 That's c e r t a i n . Mr. Kleppinger. 

16 MR. KLEPPINGER: Before we leave the p a r t y s t a t u s , 

17 i n an abundance of caution, given your d e s i r e t o have 

18 p e t i t i o n s t o intervene as opposed t o complaints, i s i t f a i r 

19 t o assume t h a t the r i g h t s of p a r t i e s t h a t f i l e a p e t i t i o n 

20 t o intervene w i l l be as strong as the r i g h t s of a p a r t y i f 

21 they had f i l e d a complaint? 

22 The reason I ask the question i s t h a t there are 

23 p o s s i b i l i t i e s i n t h i s case t h a t pieces of the case w i l l 

24 s e t t l e among some p a r t i e s and not a l l p a r t i e s and I want t o 

25 be assured that my rights, i f I am an intervener, to pursue 
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1 those issues i f I don't sign o f f on the settlement are 

2 equiv a l e n t t o my r i g h t s i f I had f i l e d a formal complaint 

3 against the f i l i n g . 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k my answer i s yes. But I am 

5 not sure i f t h a t i s the r i g h t answer t o the question t h a t 

6 you are asking. My response i s t h a t your r i g h t s are f u l l y 

7 p r o t e c t e d . 

8 MR. KLEPPINGER: There i s case law where the r i g h t s 

9 are d i f f e r e n t between an in t e r v e n e r and a complainant, 

10 p a r t i c u l a r l y i n the case of a p a r t i a l settlement, and 

11 t h a t ' s why we were going t o f i l e a complaint, q u i t e 

12 honestly, instead of an i n t e r v e n t i o n . 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. 

14 MR. KLEPPINGER: May I f i l e a complaint i n s t e a d , 

15 Your Honor? 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: No. But I t h i n k we can recognize 

17 t h a t your r i g h t s w i l l be protected. I am not sure how. 

18 MR. KLEPPINGER: Then I want t o f i l e a complaint. 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, you have t o make the d e c i s i o n 

20 as t o how you proceed, recognizing the process the 

21 Prothonotary's O f f i c e has set up. 

22 MR. KLEPPINGER: You i n d i c a t e d a complaint would be 

23 t r e a t e d l i k e an i n t e r v e n t i o n which i f t h a t ' s the way i t ' s 

24 going t o be, I would p r e f e r t o f i l e a complaint. 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: For purposes of docketing, t h a t ' s 
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1 why you need t o t a l k t o the Prothonotary's O f f i c e . That i s 

2 the way we are l o o k i n g a t i t , i n terms of docketing because 

3 there's a d i f f e r e n c e between how complaints are t r e a t e d and 

4 i n t e r v e n t i o n s are t r e a t e d . 

5 I n t e r v e n t i o n s have t o be f i l e d one way. There's a 

6 whole d i f f e r e n t way of t r e a t i n g them i n terms of w i t h i n the 

7 Commission. That's what I was focusing on, not i n terms of 

8 i d e n t i f y i n g r i g h t s and status of the p a r t i e s . Okay? 

9 MR. KLEPPINGER: Okay. Thank you. We plan t o f i l e 

10 a complaint, then. Your Honor. 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I don't blame you. 

12 MR. BARAK: Back t o service l i s t s . Your Honor. What 

13 I heard you saying I s t h a t a t l e a s t f o r your o f f i c e and 

14 your m a i l i n g costs and a l l the work there w i l l be one 

15 service l i s t w i t h one address per p a r t y . However, of 

16 course, as i s t y p i c a l i n these cases, many of us have sa i d 

17 please serve and we have given analysts' names. You have a 

18 copy of the n o t i c e you have t o send i t . 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Right. And I'd l i k e you t o 

20 designate who the one i s . 

21 MR. BARAK: For the purposes of the Commission and 

22 p a r t i e s sending things back and f o r t h we have two 

23 consultants and we have two o f f i c e s . Roger Clark w i l l be 

24 f i r s t - c h a i r i n g t h i s case, and w e ' l l n o t i c e t h a t . And he's 

25 in Philly. 
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1 Can we a l l create a service l i s t f o r us chickens out 

2 here t h a t we can use and can we use t h a t s p i r i t of 

3 c o r p o r a t i o n so we don't have any f i g h t s as t o --

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Absolutely, you can make 

5 arrangements w i t h other p a r t i e s t o have anybody served 

6 t h a t , you know, how you work t h a t out. That's not r e a l l y 

7 what's being addressed here. I am t r y i n g t o keep the 

8 service l i s t manageable f o r our purposes. What you can 

9 arrange w i t h other p a r t i e s i s r e a l l y up t o you. 

10 MR. BARAK: I am asking f o r more of a b l e s s i n g than 

11 t h a t --

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I am not going t o do t h a t . I am 

13 going t o say we w i l l not p r o h i b i t i t . We'll encourage the 

14 p a r t i e s t o cooperate w i t h each other. I am not going t o 

15 d i r e c t t h a t one p a r t y serve s i x or seven e n t i t i e s of one 

16 p a r t y . I am not going t o make t h a t k i n d of blanket 

17 endorsement. 

18 I w i l l expect you t o work i t out, though, but at 

19 t h i s p o i n t you only have t o serve one. But I would t h i n k 

20 i t ' s i n everybody's i n t e r e s t t h a t the process go smoothly. 

21 Anything else, then, before we move on t o a d i f f e r e n t 

22 t o p i c ? 

23 (No response.) 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Before we move on, we are s t i l l on 

25 parties and representation. Corporations must be 
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1 represented by an att o r n e y and at t o r n e y s , have t o seek 

2 permission, i f they are not licensed t o p r a c t i c e i n 

3 Pennsylvania; whatever the r e g u l a t i o n s r e q u i r e . Obviously, 

4 they are not going t o take a hard l i n e on t h a t . 

5 Service of documents, I t h i n k we have p r e t t y much 

6 gone through t h a t . Does anybody have any comments they 

7 wish t o make on that? 

8 (No response.) 

9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We have t a l k e d about d e s i g n a t i n g 

10 one name f o r the service l i s t . Faxes, service of 

11 i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s and answers; i s there anything else t h a t 

12 anybody wants t o b r i n g up? Mr. Barak? 

13 MR. BARAK: This i s more of a heads up. Your Honor. 

14 There i s a l o t of computer modeling done f o r the company's 

15 f i l i n g and I know we are going t o have a t e c h n i c a l 

16 conference. One of the issues t h a t I t h i n k you have seen 

17 i n other cases i s whose model gets run when someone wants 

18 t o do an a l t e r n a t i v e scenario. 

19 We would l i k e t o hear from the company as soon as 

20 possible as t o the p o s s i b i l i t y of using the company's model 

21 f o r those a l t e r n a t i v e runs. 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Well, I don't t h i n k i t ' s 

23 appropriate from our -- I t h i n k we see t h a t as almost an 

24 i n t e r r o g a t o r y and gene r a l l y w i t h i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s , we don't 

25 want t o be involved unless you can't resolve i t y o u r s e l f . 
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1 That means at a stage of a motion t o compel. 

2 MR. BARAK: Thank you. 

3 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Are we on t o new issues? 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We seem t o be s l i d i n g i n t o i t . 

5 MR. BARAK: I thought t h a t was new issues. 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Did you want t o b r i n g something 

7 up? 

8 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Yes. I j u s t have two issues. The 

9 f i r s t deals w i t h the record from the p r i o r proceeding. 

10 Judge Cocheres issued h i s recommended d e c i s i o n yesterday 

11 and recommended t h a t the Commission r o l l t h a t record i n t o 

12 t h i s proceeding, and I would l i k e t o b r i n g t h a t t o your 

13 a t t e n t i o n and request t h a t t h a t be done f o r two purposes. 

14 one i s there was testimony and s i g n i f i c a n t cross 

15 examination and h o p e f u l l y we can cut down and not d u p l i c a t e 

16 ourselves i n t h i s proceeding i f we have t h a t . 

17 Secondly there was extensive discovery issued i n 

18 t h a t proceeding. We'd l i k e t o also r o l l t h a t discovery 

19 i n t o t h i s proceeding so t h a t i t can be u t i l i z e d , i f 

20 necessary, i n t h i s proceeding. Since the discovery i s 

21 issued under oath t h a t t h a t same oath would be appli e d t o 

22 the answers i n t h i s proceeding. 

23 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Bonney? 

24 MR. BONNEY: No o b j e c t i o n . Your Honor. 

25 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k i t makes sense not t o do i t 
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1 t w i c e , myself. But on the other hand, I am somewhat 

2 concerned about i n c o r p o r a t i n g -- are we t a l k i n g about 

3 i n c o r p o r a t i n g the whole record i n t o the record i n t h i s 

4 proceeding or po r t i o n s of i t t h a t you want t o designate? 

5 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I believe Judge Cocheres' 

6 recommendation was t o incorporate the e n t i r e record. I t 

7 seems t o be s i g n i f i c a n t l y d u p l i c a t i v e of the issue 

8 presented here and i n f a c t , even some of the testimony i s 

9 the same. 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I want t o keep i n mind t h a t Judge 

11 Rainey and I do not have t h a t record. We p h y s i c a l l y don't 

12 have i t . And I am not sure i n terms of us g e t t i n g i t . We 

13 can get the t r a n s c r i p t s , but I am not sure about 

14 documents. So i f you have something you would l i k e , i f you 

15 want t o give us a copy of your testimony, f o r example, t h a t 

16 you submitted, we would appreciate i t . 

17 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Okay. 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I am going t o say the l e a s t we have 

19 t o r e l y on the f i l e room t o make us a copy, the b e t t e r . 

20 Mr. Hershey? 

21 MR. HERSHEY: I would suggest t h a t p o r t i o n of the 

22 e n t i r e record become a pa r t of t h i s record and perhaps you 

23 could designate the groundrules i n your prehearing order as 

24 t o how we should handle pieces of the record which we may 

25 consider p a r t i c u l a r l y important and then w e ' l l go by the 
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1 g u i d e l i n e s t h a t you set. 

2 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Sure. One t h i n g t o keep i n mind, 

3 though, i s t h a t the Commission has not addressed the 

4 recommended d e c i s i o n i n t h a t case, y e t . So t o the extent 

5 they may do something d i f f e r e n t , we have t o keep t h a t 

6 open. 

7 MR. HERSHEY: But the evidence i s s t i l l the same. 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: They may not accept the 

9 recommendation t o incorporate or t o give c o n s i d e r a t i o n . 

10 MR. HERSHEY: I understand t h a t , but t h a t ' s e x a c t l y 

11 why we would make i t here, and the other t h i n g t h a t we 

12 might do, we as p a r t i e s , i s t a l k about the l o g i s t i c s of 

13 t h i s and maybe help out i n the process. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I wish you would, f r a n k l y , Mr. 

15 Barak. 

16 MR. BARAK: I seem t o need some c l a r i f i c a t i o n . Your 

17 Honor. T y p i c a l l y a p a r t y or p a r t i e s might f i l e a motion 

18 before you t o incorporate something else. I n t h i s case, 

19 e f f e c t i v e l y I t h i n k what we have i s a motion t o inco r p o r a t e 

20 the s e c u r i t i z a t i o n order record. Do you r e q u i r e or w i l l 

21 you address i n your prehearing order whether you w i l l 

22 r e q u i r e any such formal motion or are you t a k i n g t h i s as 

23 such a motion? 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k we are beyond the motion 

25 stage. I t h i n k i t ' s almost been d i r e c t e d t h a t we 
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1 incorporate the record i n our con s i d e r a t i o n . I t h i n k i t 

2 makes no sense t o have t o address i t twice i f i t ' s the same 

3 i n f o r m a t i o n , make i t easier on a l l of you, a c t u a l l y . 

4 I am j u s t , as Mr. Hershey i n d i c a t e d , the l o g i s t i c s 

5 are something we have t o work out because I want t o be sure 

6 t h a t the p a r t i e s i n t h i s case who I am not sure i f there 

7 are p a r t i e s i n the case who are not p a r t i e s t o the 

8 s e c u r i t i z a t i o n case, t h a t they have access t o t h a t record, 

9 too. But t h a t ' s something you can deal w i t h i f and when i t 

10 appears. 

11 MR. HERSHEY: I am sure we can a l l accommodate t h a t 

12 w i t h no problem. 

13 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. Did you have something e l s e , 

14 Ms. McCloskey? 

15 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I d i d and i t s l i p p e d my mind. 

16 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Maybe i t w i l l come back t o you. 

17 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I t w i l l come back t o me. 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Let's t a l k about discovery. We 

19 t a l k e d about i t a l i t t l e b i t . Now, ge n e r a l l y i n r a t e cases 

20 we modify the Commission's discovery time l i n e s . Do you 

21 t h i n k t h a t ' s necessary here? 

22 MS. MCCLOSKEY: That a c t u a l l y was my second item. 

23 Again, we d i d n ' t f i l e a formal motion but since we are down 

24 t o approximately 60 days u n t i l the testimony i s due, i t 

25 seems warranted to shorten the discovery period. 
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1 I was operating under the 15 day r u l e as i f t h i s 

2 were a r a t e case. What I would suggest i s t h a t we shorten 

3 i t t o ten. 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Is t h a t a problem f o r you, Mr. 

5 Bonney? 

6 MR. BONNEY: With a c l a r i f i c a t i o n . You mean ten 

7 business days? 

8 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Ten calendar days. 

9 MR. BONNEY: We tend to- get th i n g s on Friday about 

10 3:00 t y p i c a l l y by fax and t h a t means t h a t cuts t h a t down 

11 s i g n i f i c a n t l y t o about s i x days, t y p i c a l l y . So i f i t ' s t e n 

12 business days, then 

13 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I was using ten calendar days. I f 

14 there has been a problem w i t h r e c e i v i n g discovery l a t e on 

15 Friday afternoon, perhaps we could have a sp e c i a l r u l e t h a t 

16 would e i t h e r add a day or two t o t h a t or s h i f t the time of 

17 accounting t o Friday a f t e r twelve. 

18 MR. BONNEY: How about t h i s as a suggestion? Ten 

19 calendar days w i t h some — t r y not t o get th i n g s t o us on 

20 Friday l a t e and i f we get a whole bunch of questions a t one 

21 time and we are having t r o u b l e w i t h the ten days t h a t w e ' l l 

22 t a l k w i t h the p a r t y about t h a t and t r y t o work out a 

23 s o l u t i o n . 

24 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I t h i n k t h a t would be workable. 

25 Again, i f the company begins t o get a l o t of l a t e discovery 
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on l a t e Friday afternoon, they can contact us t o p o s s i b l y 

work out an acceptable time. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I would expect t o be reasonable 

about i t . I f you're saying 6:00 o'clock on Friday, you 

have t o expect t h a t there w i l l be some delay i n g e t t i n g 

them. I do a n t i c i p a t e people a c t i n g i n good f a i t h here. 

I f there's a problem w e ' l l address i t . 

Speaking of t h a t , i n terms of modifying time l i m i t s , 

w e ' l l say t h a t o b j e c t i o n s t o i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s are t o be 

communicated o r a l l y w i t h i n three working days of r e c e i p t of 

the i n t e r r o g a t o r y and i n w r i t i n g w i t h i n f i v e working days 

and t h a t motions t o compel w i l l be f i l e d w i t h i n three 

working days of the r e c e i p t of the w r i t t e n o b j e c t i o n s . 

That i s standard. 

Does anybody have a problem w i t h those changes? And 

l e t me make i t c l e a r t h a t objections t o i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s , i f 

they are not made subject of a motion t o compel, the 

i n t e r r o g a t o r y i s deemed t o be withdrawn. The process i s 

r e a l l y designed t o narrow i t , t o give you an o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

determine whether you r e a l l y do want t o continue w i t h t h a t 

i n t e r r o g a t o r y or not, or modify i t somehow. 

Okay, now, r e l a t e d t o discovery i n p a r t i e s ' 

prehearing memo, they requested a completion date f o r 

i n i t i a l discovery by May 21st. Does anybody have a problem 

with that? 
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1 MS. MCCLOSKEY: Yes, Your Honor. We do. 

2 MR. MICKENS: We do, too. 

3 MR. BARAK: Yes. 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Why? 

5 MS. MCCLOSKEY: As you know, t h i s i s a l a r g e , 

6 complex case presenting new issues. The p a r t i e s , I t h i n k , 

7 w i l l be i n the process of developing t h e i r testimony which 

8 won't be due u n t i l June 20th and i n f a c t , as they begin t o 

9 w r i t e i n t h i s new area, t h i s new f i e l d , I am sure 

10 a d d i t i o n a l questions may come up. 

11 Therefore, I t h i n k the May 21st date i s simply too 

12 soon and i n f a c t , discovery may be necessary a f t e r we a l l 

13 see each other's testimony i n terms of what issues are 

14 r a i s e d and fleshed out there. As w e l l as I am concerned 

15 about the impact on discovery on r e b u t t a l on peoples' 

16 r e b u t t a l testimony. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Mickens? 

18 MR. MICKENS: Yes, Your Honor. OTS would support 

19 the OCA's p o s i t i o n f o r the a d d i t i o n a l reason t h a t under the 

20 E l e c t r i c Competition Act, the company can update and change 

21 i t s case throughout the proceeding. As a matter of f a c t , 

22 i n the s e c u r i t i z a t i o n proceeding t h i s happened. 

23 So what we have i s c e r t a i n l y the p o t e n t i a l f o r a 

2,4 moving t a r g e t throughout the proceeding and we c e r t a i n l y 

25 believe that given that fact, the parties should have the 
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o p p o r t u n i t y t o discover i n f o r m a t i o n throughout the 

proceeding. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Bonney? 

MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, maybe there's some 

confusion. I t h i n k our request was t h a t discovery d i r e c t e d 

t o our i n i t i a l f i l i n g be completed by May 21st. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I'm sorr y . Maybe — 

MR. BONNEY: Maybe i t wasn't c l e a r from our 

memorandum. But t h a t was the request and I t h i n k i f 

there's a d d i t i o n a l discovery on r e b u t t a l or s u r r e b u t t a l 

testimony or the updates, c e r t a i n l y we would expect t h a t . 

MR. HERSHEY: I'd suggest. Your Honor, t h a t there be 

no r e s t r i c t i o n . I t h i n k t h a t as issues come up through the 

case, then other evidence, i n i t i a l f i l i n g takes on an 

importance which i t might not have had e a r l i e r and i t ' s not 

unusual f o r discovery t o be ongoing f o r these proceedings. 

I t h i n k p a r t i c u l a r l y as you get through the course 

of the proceeding, a new witness may be added f o r one of 

the i n t e r v e n o r s . That new witness may have a new view t h a t 

wasn't expressed i n discovery before, and I t h i n k i t ' s very 

important t h a t discovery i s completely ongoing. 

MR. BARAK: This i s the mother of a l l r a t e cases f o r 

t h i s company f o r a wh i l e . I f when we are a l l done, and 

a f t e r the act i s f u l l y implemented and we have a l l put our 

grandchildren through college on l i t i g a t i o n based on i t , I 
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hope t h a t the one t h i n g we can say i s t h a t we gave 

everybody a chance t o f u l l y explore the issue before the 

orders were set and the Commission d i d the thin g s t h a t i t 

d i d t o a f f e c t t h i s i n d u s t r y f o r the next 50 years. 

I f we have an abuse of discovery, sometime a f t e r May 

21st, t h a t ' s what you wear those robes f o r and I f u l l y 

expect t o hear from PECO or any of the p a r t i e s t h a t 

somebody i s being abusive. I would appreciate i t i f you 

would l e t us t r y t o deal w i t h these issues, grapple w i t h 

them. 

We have a l o t t o l e a r n here t o o , as do our 

consultants. I f we have a problem, y o u ' l l hear about i t . 

Thank you. 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I concur w i t h your statements, Mr. 

Barak. I t h i n k we have made i t c l e a r t h a t we do int e n d t o 

be a t r u l y open kind of proceeding and t h a t everybody does 

have a f a i r chance t o examine the f i l i n g s , t o t h i n k about 

i t what they are going t o f i l e and t o f i l e . 

On the other hand, you have t o recognize there are 

p r a c t i c a l c o n s t r a i n t s t o be implemented by the time 

l i m i t s . And the f a c t t h a t you do have, you know, a t a r g e t 

s i t t i n g there t h a t everybody i s c i r c l i n g around and i n 

terms of p r a c t i c a l c o n s t r a i n t s , I would expect t h a t again, 

people t r y t o do t h e i r discovery as soon as they can. 

I recognize things come up, so I don't think — 
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1 Judge Rainey and I do hot f e e l i t ' s a ppropriate a t t h i s 

2 p o i n t t o put a p a r t i c u l a r date i n but l i k e I s a i d , we do 

3 expect you t o do your discovery as soon as you can, 

4 recognizing t h a t issues may come up or may get i n a 

5 con s u l t a n t , as Mr. Hershey s a i d , but you have t o recognize 

6 t h a t ' s j u s t a p r a c t i c a l c o n s t r a i n t i n terms of what you 

7 expect the company t o respond t o i n a t i m e l y fashion and as 

8 Mr. Barak i n d i c a t e d i f somebody's being abusive, w e ' l l deal 

9 w i t h i t . 

10 I am not sure how or what we can do but we w i l l do 

11 something. I ' d r e a l l y p r e f e r t o hope t h a t you would 

12 conduct yourselves reasonably here. And i t ' s r e a l l y not 

13 necessary t o put a p a r t i c u l a r time l i m i t but on the other 

14 hand, you have had the f i l i n g and you w i l l have had an 

15 o p p o r t u n i t y t o review i t . So the sooner we get s t a r t e d , 

16 the b e t t e r . Okay? I s there anything else r e l a t i n g t o 

17 discovery? 

18 MR. BONNEY: Your Honor, i t would be h e l p f u l t o us 

19 i f we could receive discovery on d i s k e t t e and I know 

20 there's been a l o t of t a l k about more modern technology and 

21 t h a t ' s j u s t an area where I t h i n k i t would be u s e f u l or 

22 perhaps by I n t e r n e t , as w e l l . I t saves us the time of 

23 r e t y p i n g them and — 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Sure. That's a good idea. 

25 MR. BONNEY: I wouldn't suggest t h a t i t be a 
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1 requirement. I f i t ' s hard f o r somebody or whatever, t h a t ' s 

2 f i n e . But i f t h a t can be accommodated t h a t way, we would 

3 request --

4 MR. HERSHEY: I f you would c i r c u l a t e t o a l l the 

5 p a r t i e s i n f o r m a t i o n about your web s i t e and how t o navigate 

6 i t , w e ' l l be happy t o cooperate. 

7 MR. BONNEY: Be happy t o . 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay? I am so r r y . Mr. Doll? 

9 MR. DOLL: Just one question on t h a t . I n what 

10 format are you capable of handling i f you send d i s k e t t e s ? 

11 MR. BONNEY: Why don't I include t h a t i n the l e t t e r 

12 t h a t goes around and I ' l l get t h a t t e c h n i c a l l y r i g h t , 

13 because I am sure I ' l l put you --

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: What l e t t e r t h a t goes around? 

15 MR. BONNEY: At Mr. Hershey's suggestion, I was 

16 going t o send a l e t t e r t o a l l the p a r t i e s i d e n t i f y i n g our 

17 E-mail address or on what format d i s k e t t e s could be --

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: That's a good idea. 

19 MR. HERSHEY: I assume i n your prehearing order 

20 y o u ' l l also address whether, how you want the b r i e f s f i l e d 

21 as f a r as di s k e t t e s ? 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We were going t o get t o b r i e f i n g 

2 3 l a t e r . But g e n e r a l l y , you know, yes. Sure we appreciate 

24 i f you f i l e your disks — i f you provide a d i s k w i t h your 

25 brief but we'll send out a specific order or letter talking 
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about b r i e f s i f we get t o t h a t . 

Who knows, you may s e t t l e t h i s case or i t may not be 

necessary t o f i l e b r i e f s . 

Speaking of settlement, have there been any k i n d 

settlement discussions or i s anybody w i l l i n g t o take the 

lead i n seeing i f issues be can be addressed or resolved? 

Have there been any settlement discussions? 

MR. BONNEY: There have not been w i t h us on the 

r e s t r u c t u r i n g case, but there have been g e n e r a l l y 

discussions mostly coming out of the s e c u r i t i z a t i o n case, 

and we would hope t o continue those. We would be happy t o 

take the lead as f a r as con t a c t i n g p a r t i e s and --

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I would encourage you t o t r y and 

see i f there may be issues, areas of agreement, even i f the 

areas you are agreeing are procedural or substantive or 

whatever. Whatever you can do t o t h a t extent would be a 

good idea. 

We can address t h i s a t the second prehearing 

conference, but at t h a t p o i n t I would expect t h a t a l l would 

have p a r t i c i p a t e d i n settlement discussions because i f you 

are not w i l l i n g t o at l e a s t t a l k about settlement, we 

r e a l l y shouldn't be here. 

Anything else about settlements? We encourage 

t e c h n i c a l conferences, depositions, whatever i s necessary. 

Mr. Craig, maybe you are the best person. Can you update 
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1 us as t o the status of t h a t appeal? 

2 MR. CRAIG: I t ' s not an appeal. I t ' s an o r i g i n a l 

3 j u r i s d i c t i o n complaint. Tuesday we get a response from 

4 you, the PUC responds t o i t and a l l other i n t e r v e n o r s would 

5 probably march i n at t h a t time as w e l l . 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Let me j u s t make sure t h a t I have 

7 t h a t s t r a i g h t . I s t h a t proceeding addressing the l e g a l i t y 

8 of the st a t u t e ? 

9 MR. CRAIG: I t ' s addressing the General Assembly's 

10 -- an i n t e r n a l l y generated proceeding addressing the 

11 manner i n which the General Assembly considered the Act 

12 t h a t a l l the f i l i n g s are made pursuant t o what's done i n 

13 derogation of three d i f f e r e n t sections of A r t i c l e 3 of the 

14 State C o n s t i t u t i o n . 

15 I t has been our, my c l i e n t ' s p o s i t i o n t h a t 

16 settlement discussions would a p p r o p r i a t e l y i nclude t h a t 

17 complaint, as w e l l . 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: But t h i s has t o — 

19 MR. CRAIG: That's c o r r e c t . 

20 JUDGE CHESTNUT: You haven't requested a temporary 

21 i n j u n c t i o n . 

22 MR. CRAIG: We have not requested a p r e l i m i n a r y 

23 i n j u n c t i o n . 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Do you a n t i c i p a t e when your request 

25 f o r a permanent i n j u n c t i o n would be issued? 
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1 MR. CRAIG: I t would depend on r e a l l y when the 

2 Commonwealth Court schedules i t and i f one of the other 

3 p a r t i e s asks f o r a summary judgment on the matter. Or i f 

4 f o r some reason we found a l e g a l precedent out there and 

5 w e ' l l ask f o r p r e l i m i n a r y r e l i e f . 

6 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. Thank you. 

7 I s PECO going t o need a p r o t e c t i v e order i n t h i s 

8 case? 

9 MR. BONNEY: I n connection w i t h t h a t s u i t ? 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: No. I n connection w i t h the case. 

11 MR. BONNEY: For c o n f i d e n t i a l i t y purposes? 

12 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. 

13 MR. BONNEY: Yes. And we have put together a 

14 c o n f i d e n t i a l i t y agreement which I t h i n k everyone one found 

15 acceptable i n the s e c u r i t i z a t i o n case and we would be happy 

16 t o work w i t h the p a r t i e s on p r o t e c t i v e order or 

17 c o n f i d e n t i a l i t y i n t h i s case, as w e l l . 

18 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Okay. The next issue I have are 

19 the issues t h a t were i d e n t i f i e d by Commissioner Hanger i n 

20 h i s statement attached t o the February 13, 1997 order a t 

21 Docket Number M-00960890F0003. I want everybody t o be sure 

22 they address those issues. 

23 The next issue I have i s PECO's request f o r 

24 l i t i g a t i o n summaries. That was l i s t e d i n the prehearing 

25 memo. Does anybody have a comment on that? 
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1 MR. HERSHEY: Some of us d i d not get t h a t prehearing 

2 memorandum u n t i l t h i s morning so we have not had an 

3 o p p o r t u n i t y t o r e a l l y review i t and also --

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Why don't you take a minute t o 

5 review t h a t now, t h a t p a r t i c u l a r p a r t . 

6 MR. HERSHEY: I am always r e l u c t a n t t o o f f e r an 

7 opi n i o n a f t e r reviewing i t f o r j u s t a few minutes i n the 

8 middle of a hearing. 
9 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I s n ' t t h a t what you expected us t o 

10 do w i t h your motion? 

11 MR. BONNEY: We are not asking f o r anything 

12 d i f f e r e n t than what i s normally the p r a c t i c e under the 

13 Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s f o r l i t i g a t i o n p o s i t i o n 

14 summaries. 

15 i t ' s set f o r t h , I b e l i e v e , a t two par t s of the 

16 Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s and we are not t a l k i n g about 

17 anything complicated but r a t h e r f o r purposes of o r d e r l y 

18 d i s p o s i t i o n of the case, and i d e n t i f y i n g and r e s o l v i n g 

19 issues t o have the p a r t i e s prepare r e a l l y and t o f a c i l i t a t e 

20 the second prehearing conference t o do t h a t several days 

21 before t h a t , a summary of t h e i r p o s i t i o n i n the case. 

22 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Seems l i k e a good idea t o me, t o 

23 the extent the p a r t i e s can do i t . 

24 MS. MCCLOSKEY: I was going t o say my comment. Your 

25 Honor, i s r e a l l y t o the extent t h a t the p a r t i e s can do i t . 
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1 Again, we are going t o s t i l l be i n the midst of discovery 

2 and preparing our d i r e c t testimony i n t r y i n g t o narrow our 

3 issues. 

4 I t h i n k we went through t h i s i n the s e c u r i t i z a t i o n 

5 proceeding and there was a b i t of concern, i n t h a t i f you 

6 can't i d e n t i f y a document you would be precluded from ever 

7 r a i s i n g i t . Therefore, we tended t o get lengthy buckets of 

8 issues which tend t o be very productive. 

9 MR. MICKENS: Your Honor, OTS' concern would be the , 

10 you know, seems l i k e the date keeps g e t t i n g e a r l i e r and 

11 e a r l i e r , too. My concern i s t h a t f i r s t of a l l , we f i l e d a 

12. -- OTS f i l e d a prehearing conference ( s i c ) today i n which 

13 we l i s t e d issues a t t h i s time. 

14 As f a r as I am concerned, t h a t s a t i s f i e s t h i s 

15 requirement unless people have some other — PECO has some 

16 other idea of whether i t would be necessary f o r May 16th. 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k i f i t would change any of 

18 those issues between now and May 21 i s what PECO i s 

19 concerned about; r i g h t ? 

20 MR. BONNEY: Yes. Again, I won't — i t ' s not our 

21 i n t e n t i o n t h a t we would l a t e r argue t h a t someone f a i l e d t o 

22 r a i s e something t h a t ' s i n t h e i r testimony. We'll have the 

23 testimony and have an op p o r t u n i t y t o r e p l y t o t h a t but 

24 r a t h e r the i n t e n t i o n i s t o get people t o focus as you have 

25 in your prehearing memo, also. 
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1 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I t h i n k another way i t could be 

2 d e a l t w i t h would be t o re q u i r e the submission of prehearing 

3 memoranda i n which I would expect you t o i d e n t i f y the issue 

4 a t t h a t p o i n t t h a t you expect t o r a i s e . 

5 MR. MICKENS: And the only caveat I would have t o do 

6 t h a t . Your Honor we s p e c i f i c a l l y i n d i c a t e i n our prehearing 

7 memoranda t h a t the issues we have i d e n t i f i e d are the issues 

8 t h a t we have i d e n t i f i e d t o date and the only concern t h a t I 

9 would.have w i t h regard t o t h i s i s t h a t as of May 16, I am 

10 going t o be held t o a requirement t h a t there was an issue 

11 t h a t I have not r a i s e d . 

12 At t h a t p o i n t I am going t o be l i m i t e d or p r o h i b i t e d 

13 from d e a l i n g w i t h i t , and t h a t ' s my concern. 

14 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We already addressed t h a t , Mr. 

15 Mickens. I thought I i n d i c a t e d t h a t I expected you t o l i s t 

16 your issues i n a prehearing memorandum a t the second 

17 prehearing conference but i f there's an issue you r a i s e 

18 t h a t ' s not l i s t e d then you have t o have a good reason --' 

19 you may have a good reason -- t h a t you should be pe r m i t t e d 

20 t o r a i s e t h a t issue. I t may be t h a t i t wasn't discoverable 

21 before t h a t . 

22 MR. BARAK: I ' l l t e l l you what I ' l l do. I mean, I 

23 hear what you are saying, but I ' l l t e l l you what I am going 

24 t o do. I am going t o throw i n a bucket. Attached t o t h a t 

25 I am going t o do i t i n a footnote t o the prehearing 
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1 memorandum. 

2 I am going t o put i n a paragraph j u s t because 

3 v i r t u a l l y every one of us has been i n l i t i g a t i o n where we 

4 d i d n ' t use the magic words i n the prehearing memo and a 

5 year l a t e r i n some other r e l a t e d proceeding, we are 

6 hammered w i t h i t . 

7 So we w i l l do what we can t o accommodate i t I don't 

8 want t o spend a l o t of consultant money on issues we are 

9 not going t o deal w i t h . 

10 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Barak, I am sure you are going 

11 t o do e x a c t l y what I d i d when I was l i t i g a t i n g , s p e c i f y the 

12 issues I was aware of and put i n some kin d of weasel 

13 language t o leave the door open f o r a d d i t i o n a l issues, and 

14 t h a t ' s f i n e . I t ' s r e a l l y f o r your own b e n e f i t t h a t you do 

15 t h a t , not j u s t f o r PECO's b e n e f i t . I t l e t s you focus on 

16 what your — Mr. Hershey? 

17 MR. HERSHEY: When d i d you want your prehearing 

18 memorandum. 

19 JUDGE CHESTNUT: The day before the prehearing 

20 conference or the day of the prehearing conference i s 

21 f i n e . 

22 MR. HERSHEY: Would t h a t be p r i o r t o the May 16 

23 request? 

24 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Yes. I am t a l k i n g about t h a t . Mr. 

25 Haver? 
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MR. HAVER: I am hot q u i t e sure e x a c t l y how t o ask 

t h i s so l e t me do the best I can. I n i n c o r p o r a t i n g the 

record from the previous case I n t h i s record, i t ' s my 

b e l i e f t h a t what we have seen on the record i s f a c t s t h a t 

e n t i t l e consumers t o an immediate r a t e r e d u c t i o n . The 

t r u t h i s t h a t the longer -- PECO thought the longer they 

are able t o charge surplus and excessive r a t e s . 

I am now considering f i l i n g f o r a r a t e r e d u c t i o n 

t h a t r e f l e c t s how much savings they have gained through 

t h e i r g l o b a l r e t r a i n i n g and through l a y i n g o f f a t h i r d of 

t h e i r work f o r c e . I believe under the e t h i c s laws we are 

e n t i t l e d t o t h a t . Is t h i s the type of motion I can put 

before you? 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Do you want i t put before me? 

MR. HAVER: W i l l i t be — 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: We w i l l address anything you f i l e , 

sure. 

MR. HAVER: And t h i s i s what you want p r i o r t o the 

May 16th? 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: I am not sure you are p u t t i n g your 

question d i r e c t l y . I can't p r o h i b i t any p a r t y from f i l i n g 

whatever they t h i n k i s appropriate. I can't t e l l you you 

can't f i l e i t , Mr. Haver. I am t e l l i n g you t h a t i f you do 

f i l e something, i t w i l l be done i n a proper fashion. 

MR. HAVER: My p o i n t i s . Your Honor, t h a t a t t h i s 
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1 stage the longer PECO i s able t o drag out these 

2 proceedings, we w i l l not be g e t t i n g the b e n e f i t t h a t I am 

3 e n t i t l e d t o i n other r a t e — 

4 JUDGE CHESTNUT: We can't t a l k about p o t e n t i a l 

5 a p p e l l a t e proceedings. I f you want t o f i l e something, you 

6 can f i l e i t . 

7 MR. HAVER: Thank you. Your Honor. 

8 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I can't say t h a t i t ' s going t o be 

9 granted or anything. 

10 MR. HAVER: I c e r t a i n l y understand t h a t . 

11 JUDGE CHESTNUT: I f you want t o f i l e something, f i l e 

12 i t , give the company a chance t o respond or not and the 

13 other p a r t i e s , and w e ' l l address i t . 

14 MR. HAVER: I s there a proceedings present where I 

15 would be able t o have t h a t decided pending the r e s t of the 

16 case? 

17 JUDGE CHESTNUT: Mr. Haver, I suggest you t a l k t o a 

18 lawyer, t h a t we are not permitted t o , and i t ' s not 

19 appropriate f o r us t o act as anybody's a t t o r n e y here or 

20 give l e g a l advice. I t h i n k you can look a t the r e g u l a t i o n s 

21 e i t h e r y o u r s e l f , or get a determination as t o what you can 

22 do i n the p r o t e s t of t h i s proceeding. 

23 That's the end of our l i s t of issues. Does 

24 anybody have anything else they wish t o b r i n g up? Why 

25 don't we j u s t say ge n e r a l l y t h a t i f somebody has a b e t t e r 
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idea f o r a procedure, we are more than w i l l i n g t o l i s t e n t o 

i t . We want everybody t o f e e l comfortable t h a t t h i s 

proceeding was conducted w i t h respect t o a l l p a r t i e s . 

Anything else? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE CHESTNUT: Then t h i s prehearing conference i s 

adjourned. Thank you a l l f o r appearing. 

MR. BONNEY: Thank you. Your Honor. 

MS. MCCLOSKEY: Thank you. Your Honor. 

MR. MICKENS: Thank you. Your Honor. 

MR. RUSSELL: Thank you, Your Honor. 

(Whereupon, at 11:45 a.m., the prehearing conference 

recessed.) 
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I hereby c e r t i f y t h a t the evidence and 

proceedings are contained f u l l y and acc u r a t e l y i n the notes 

taken by me during the hearing of the w i t h i n cause, and 

t h a t t h i s i s a t r u e and c o r r e c t t r a n s c r i p t of the same. 

E W. HOLBERT 
bered Professional Reporter 
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